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IPCC Internal Training Workshop
Promoting Team Communication and
Complaints Handling Capability
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The IPCC held an internal training
workshop to enhance staff
communication and their ability to
handle complaints.

In addition to maintaining active engagement with external stakeholders,
the IPCC attaches great importance to internal communication and
collaboration. On 5 August 2022, the IPCC Secretariat held a one-day
internal training workshop via a physical meeting and a simultaneous
webinar, aiming to strengthen the vetting team’s ability to handle complaints,
and enhance inter-departmental understanding and cooperation. Topics
covered during the workshop included classifications of complaints, vetting
procedures and the Service Quality Improvement Initiatives (SQlls), as well
as experience sharing by each administrative department. Representatives
of the Complaints Against Police Office (CAPO) were also invited to
exchange views with the participants on how the SQlls proposed by the
Council effectively helped reduce complaints and enhance the service
quality of the force.

During the event, the Secretariat vetting team elaborated on ways the IPCC
handles complaints of different natures and allegations that are judicially
resolved in a stringent manner, and explained different types of Queries the
Council raised with CAPO. The vetting team also shared how the Council
has studied the complaint trends from a macro perspective with a view to
identifying areas for improvement in the police service, making timely and
practical recommendations to the police, and following up the progress of
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During the workshop, CAPO representatives were invited
to introduce the procedures for receiving and investigating

complaints.
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Secretary-General Mr Daniel Mui (right) encouraged the

Secretariat to make continuous improvements and strive for
perfection by doing their utmost at work as always.

the police in implementing improvement measures through the existing
mechanism. The IPCC was then briefed by CAPO representatives on
the procedures for receiving and investigating complaints, factors to
consider when categorising a complaint, and the challenges arising
from investigation and communication between CAPO officers,
complainants and complainees. The training session enabled the
Secretariat to gain a better understanding of the operations of CAPO.

Given the nature of its work, strong inter-departmental cooperation
is vital for the IPCC to fulfil its statutory functions effectively. Many
attendees remarked that such exchange could help them carry out
their work in case vetting and many other tasks in future.

In concluding the workshop, Secretary-General Mr Daniel Mui thanked
CAPO representatives for their participation, while encouraging the
Secretariat to keep up with their efforts. “As an institution or as an
individual, it is crucial to pursue continuous enhancement with a view to
moving with the times and striving for perfection. Through this training,
| hope everyone can enhance communication with one another and
gain better insight into the roles and functions of the IPCC,” said Mr
Mui.

Meanwhile, CAPQ plans to organise a sharing activity in late September,
during which IPCC Members and representatives of the Secretariat
will introduce the Council’'s monitoring procedures and vetting work,
exchange ideas with CAPO officers and listen to their opinions in order
to foster mutual understanding.
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